
Good evening, 

 

I apologize for the disorganized response, however I only became aware of the Regional Banking 

Taskforce recently. 

 

First and foremost, it is not in the best interests of the Australian people to have all interactions 

performed digitally/electronically. It is certainly permissible to have a digital option available, 

however to have the only option as a digital option is unacceptable, and not in people's best 

interests. It creates a condition whereby people can be easily controlled by corrupt individuals and 

corrupt organisations. Any and all digital interactions and transactions can be hacked, tracked, 

traced, monitored, and used to coerce people. For instance, if a tyrannical government did not 

approve of an individual speaking out against government policies, the individual could have their 

bank account frozen. If cash was made illegal, this would severely disadvantage the individual. 

 

Decreasing the amount of access to cash via removal of ATM's is a serious problem. This often 

forces people into performing their transactions electronically, even if they do not wish to. The 

closing down of banking offices also forces people into performing transactions electronically, even 

if they do not wish to. It also increases frustration if there are questions that cannot be answered 

electronically, but would easily be answered by a man or woman face-to-face in a banking office.  

 

It is in the best interests of the Australian people for banking to be a service, not a money-making 

machine, as the latter turns people into slaves or objects for commercial use. This is inhuman. It 

should therefore be policy to increase access to cash by increasing the number of ATM's nationally, 

as well as increasing the number of banking offices nationally. Banks make huge amounts of profit, 

which makes it unacceptable to use the excuse that a banking office may not be financially viable, 

or whatever jargon is used, to justify closing down a banking office or removing an ATM. 

 

The banking system has an agenda to push humanity towards performing everything in their lives 

electronically. This is inline with the UN agenda to herd humanity into future Smart Cities, which 

will be electronic slave prisons. This must be resisted. 

 

You can see more on how cyber security is a real issue by investigating Brendon O'Connell's work, 

which has been heavily suppressed. There are many others who have attempted to raise the alarm. It 

is an extremely serious issue, and it affects every single human being, and it affects Freedom. 

 

It is my wish that the number of ATM's are increased nationally to increase and improve 

accessibility to cash. It is also my wish that the number of banking offices is increased nationally to 

improve and increase accessibility to banking services. 

 

Regards, 

Kristian. 

 


